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For Immediate Release 
 

Calvo’s SelectCare Files Protest with the Government of Guam 

Department of Administration (DOA) 

Hagatna, Guam, September 23, 2019 - Calvo’s SelectCare, underwritten by Tokio 

Marine Pacific Insurance, a Guam insurance company, announced today the filing of 

a protest pertinent to DOA/HRD-RFP-GHI-20-001 or the GovGuam FY 2020 health 

insurance plan. 

The protest is based on the failure of   the negotiating committee to apply the Local 

Preference Policy as required by Guam procurement laws and regulations, which 

are cited in the Request for Proposal.  The law mandates the application of a local 

procurement policy in the procurement of services (“Local Preference Policy”).  See 

5 GCA § 5008.  

SelectCare qualifies as a local business under the Local Preference Policy and is thus 

entitled to the local preference. Last week SelectCare sought clarification from DOA 

as to whether the Procurement Law, as it relates to local preference, was considered 

when finalizing the rates for the FY2020 and making the award to Aetna.  However, 

the requested clarifications were not answered by DOA as of this release.   

However, based upon the FY20 Aetna rates just published by the Government and 

the FY20 rates submitted by SelectCare it appears that the Government did not 

apply the Local Preference Policy to SelectCare’s proposal. The Government’s failure 

to apply the Local Preference Policy to SelectCare is a violation of Guam 

Procurement Law.   
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The Government must apply the Local Preference Policy in the procurement of 

services.  The Government failed to apply the local preference to SelectCare’s 

proposed rates even though it qualifies as a local business under the Local 

Preference Policy and Aetna does not.  Thus, the Negotiating Committee must 

withdraw its recommendation of Aetna to the Governor or the Government must 
cancel the award to Aetna, as the case may be, and apply the Local Preference Policy.  

"We are seeking this relief on behalf of the thousands of GovGuam members who 

have shared their concerns with us, and we look forward to GovGuam implementing 

the appropriate remedies to this protest and the expeditious resolution of this 

matter,” stated Frank Campillo, SelectCare Plan Administrator.  

Campillo added, “There are special provisions in place that ensures that there is no 

interruption of coverage for the Government employees, retirees, and their families 

whom we have served for over 18 years.” 

                         

About Calvo’s SelectCare: 

Calvo’s SelectCare, underwritten by Tokio Marine Pacific Insurance, started 

operations on Guam and the CNMI in September 2000, and subsequently expanded 

to Palau in 2005. Calvo’s SelectCare provides health insurance programs to the 

Government of Guam employees and retirees, Federal employees and annuitants, 

and private employers on Guam, the CNMI and Palau. As of June 30, 2019, Calvo’s 

SelectCare insured over 48,000 members in Guam, the CNMI and Palau.  

Source: Calvo’s SelectCare 
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